STATE CAPITOL SACRAMENTO, CA 95814 (916) 445-3952

## California State Senate

## **SENATOR** CHRISTINE KEHOE

THIRTY-NINTH SENATE DISTRICT



March 11, 2005

Mr. Matthew R. Hess

San Diego, CA

Dear Matthew:

Thank you for your letter requesting legislation to protect boys from circumcision.

Having reviewed your material, I understand how important this is to you. Often when legislation that is highly controversial is considered, it is a long process that involves getting endorsements. In order for this to be introduced as legislation, you will need to obtain the support of numerous health and human rights organizations that are widely recognized and respected. This will indicate that there is widespread support and give legislators the confidence they need to see that they are fulfilling the needs of their constituents. You may also want to contact the chair of the Senate's Health Committee, Senator Deborah Ortiz, at (916)445-5965 and discuss your proposal with her staff.

I appreciate your asking for my assistance and wish you the best of luck with this.

Sincerely.

CHRISTINE KEHOE Senator, 39<sup>th</sup> District

CK:mz: Per a prosper pro emblect of washerone passac, and impress their

This is the purity of the second of the properties and the properties of the propert ENTER LONG PRIOR THAT IS THERE I TO RECOMMENSE OF COMPROSE AT IN IS SERVICE CONSTRUCTION En le la como como la come mangrapo " i mungo passono prova probabasa de la laco de la laco de como como como

n juli jar um die ning gebinar aflagreg rag anabraren. Higging gagen beri

and the standard of the control of t